
Minutes for School Community Council meeting dated 09/10/2015. 

Attendees: Becky Neilson, Principal Terry Williams, Carmen Sorenson, Stephanie Swainston, Max Jones, 

and Wendy Radmall 

Election for Chair and Vice-Chair will happen at next month’s meeting when there is a higher 

attendance. Stephanie Swainston was elected as Secretary.  

A motion was made for the School Community Counsel to also act as the Advisory Committee for the 

Counseling Program at North Cache. As an Advisory Committee for the Counseling Program, members 

discuss needs they see in the school and community and suggest ideas to address those needs. The 

counselors use these suggestions and results from the SHARP survey to determine what to focus on with 

students throughout the year. Bullying, especially cyberbullying, has been a big focus the last couple 

years. The Advisory Committee will help organize lunch activities in which students have the opportunity 

to listen to a guest speaker. This guest speaker will talk about their career and what education was 

required to get into that career. The counseling department will also chose a college in the state of Utah 

to focus on each month. The Advisory Committee can provide information about the various colleges. 

The committee will be able to provide feedback about the activities the counselors lead. 

The motion for the School Community Counsel to act as the Advisory Committee for the Counseling 

Program at North Cache was approved.  

An official training will be help at Spring Creek on Wednesday, Oct. 21, from 6-8 pm. School Community 

Council members are invited and encouraged to attend.  

$1500 of the School Trust Land Fund is set aside for Fight the New Drug. Max Jones and Terry Williams 

will work on getting this scheduled as quickly as possible.  

One of the goals of the Trust Land Plan is a 2% increase on SAGE scores from last year to this year. Last 

year’s (2014-2015) scores show a 6% increase in Math, 3% increase in English, and 3% increase in 

Science. We want to continue that improvement.  

Attendees watched “A Matter of Trust”. This video explains where the funding comes from, roles of 

council members, and appropriate goals and use of the Trust Land Fund.  

Next month’s meeting agenda will include elections of a Chair and Vice-Chair, a closer look at the Trust 

Land Plan, and a review of data from SAGE, CTE, and AMP (Adult Mentor Program).  

The motion to adjourn the meeting was placed and approved. 

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 14, 2015 at 2:45 pm in the Media Center.  

 


